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CROYDON COUNCIL 
           ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT, 1984, SECTION 14, AS AMENDED 

SOUTH NORWOOD HILL, SOUTH NORWOOD 
          TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF VEHICULAR TRAFFIC 

 
1. Croydon Council HEREBY GIVE NOTICE that to facilitate works by 

Thames Water in South Norwood Hill at the junction of High Street, South 
Norwood, they have made an Order the effect of which will be to 
temporarily restrict heavy goods traffic turning into South Norwood Hill.  

 
2. Whilst the said works are taking place Heavy Good Vehicles (HGVs) will 

be banned from turning from the High Street, South Norwood, into South 
Norwood Hill.    

 
3.         Whilst the restrictions are in force the diversion routes for HGVs will be via 

the routes below. 
 

 South-westbound - Via Manor Road, Portland Road, Lower Addiscombe 
Road, Shirley Road, Addiscombe Road, Chepstow Road, Fairfield Road, 
Barclay Road, The Croydon Flyover, Pump Pail South, Old Town, Roman 
Way, Mitcham Road, Sumner Road, St James Road, Windmill Road, 
Whitehorse Road, and Whitehorse Lane. 

 
 North-eastbound - Via High Street South Norwood, Penge Road, Croydon 

Road, Anerley Road, Anerley Hill, and Church Road. 
 
4. The Order will come into operation on 19 April 2024, and it is anticipated 

that the work will be carried out within two days. However, the Order will 
remain in force for 18 months to be reintroduced should further work be 
required.  

 
5.          The restrictions shall not apply in respect of: 
               (a)        Any HGV involved in carrying out the said works.  

(b) Any vehicle being used for fire brigade, ambulance, or police 
purposes. 

(c) Anything done with the permission of a police constable in 
uniform or a Civil Enforcement Officer. 

 
            Dated this 18 April 2024 

Hilary Dickson,  
Road Space Manager, 
Sustainable Communities, Regeneration & Economic Recovery Directorate 

 


